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Conservation Commission Meeting Minutes
February 7, 2012

Members present 
Norman Davenport 




Tom Miner




Dave Thompson

Meeting opened 7:35 PM.  A quorum was present.
The Minutes of the 12/6/2011 meeting were unanimously approved on a Motion by Tom Miner, seconded by Dave Thompson.
Correspondence

Notice of the Keystone Program was received from the UMass Extension.  The program runs from April 19 to 22.  The application deadline is March 5th.  

Notice of the 2012 MACC annual conference was received.  The conference will be held March 3rd at Holy Cross College in Worcester.  Registration is $110 for members.  

Organizational Matters

The Commission unanimously approved payment of an invoice from Tom Miner for $2.64 for postage. 

FY2013 ConCom Budget.  Tom distributed a proposed budget for the coming fiscal year totaling $800.  The FY12 budget was $775.  Funds in previous categories were reallotted to increase funding for Associations & Training.  There was a discussion of MACC training and the annual conference.  The proposed FY13 Budget request was unanimously approved, Motion by Tom Miner and seconded by Dave Thompson.
New Business

Windfarm Bylaw.  There was a discussion of the Planning Board’s consideration of a windfarm bylaw or a moratorium to give it more time to develop a bylaw.  There was consensus on the need for good science on the effects of wind turbines on which to base a bylaw.  It was agreed there was no need for action by the Commission at this stage of the bylaw discussion.

RDA filing.  Tom informed the Commission that he had been contacted by the contractor working for the owner of the house at 96 Main Street regarding a proposed addition on the house.  The house is well within the Riverfront Area.  Tom advised the contractor on filing an RDA, which is expected prior to the March meeting.  Tom said he would be away for that meeting, so someone else will need to file a legal notice and arrange for a possible site visit.  Norm said he would handle the RDA.

Old Business

All of the projects authorized under Emergency Certificates in the wake of Tropical Storm Irene have been completed.  The last was on Kitchell Lee’s property at 108 Main St and on the Singley property at 2-6 Bridge St.
There was a discussion of the RDA submitted by Jim Gamache back in June.  The Commission has been continuing the public meeting to allow Mr. Gamache time to gather more information on the right-of-way location.  It was decided to close the public meeting for lack of information needed for a Determination by the Commission.  Tom will inform Mr. Gamache.
Tom repeated that he will be away for the March meeting, and someone else will need to prepare and post a meeting notice.  Norm said he would take care of this.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 PM.  

Prepared and submitted by:  Tom Miner, clerk
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